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Dear Andrew,  
 
Thank you for your written question asking how the Welsh Government uses the talents and 
insight of retired health professionals in Wales to assist the Welsh NHS.  
 
Our NHS workforce needs to support all staff with flexible working options that develop 
around their commitments, creating a healthy work-life balance, this includes all those 
considering retirement and those who have retired.   
 
Through the National Workforce Implementation Plan we are working with our partners to 
explore improving return to practice routes, including retire and return. 
 
The current NHS retire and return scheme is available to employees who have reached the 
minimum pension age of their particular pension scheme.  
 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Eluned Morgan AS/MS 
Cabinet Secretary for Health and Social Care 
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